## SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER EMERGENCY BOARD MEETING DECEMBER 14, 2020

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, Vickie Sandlin, Rob Crowder and Kelly Lowery, Attorney present by phone and Christy Beckman present in office.

Schneider reported that the COVID numbers are now 269.2 per 100,000 which is a positivity rate of 3%. Because the numbers have dropped significantly the county will be requesting to go from the current red standing to orange on the scale.

Turner moved to approve Resolution #2020-039 approving the request to change from the red standing in Sedgwick County on the COVID dial to orange standing. McCormick second, carried.

Discussion: Being closed for the past 2 weeks and the community following the mask and distancing regulations has contributed to the numbers in the county dropping. It is suggested that the community continue with these practices while in the orange standing to keep the possibility of our communities businesses staying open and eventually moving up on the dial even further. With Christmas around the corner continuing with the safe practices is even more important to the health of our community.

Schneider moved to adjourn the meeting. Turner second, carried. Meeting was adjourned.

Donald Schneider, Chairman

Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board